From: Ranjit Chaudhri

Sent: May 31, 2025 7:11 AM

To: clerk@hamilton.ca

Cc: Rupert Albert

Subject: Emergency and Community Services Committee meeting on June 12th

On behalf of the Hamilton District Cricket League (HDCL) and our community of more
than 2,000 registered players, | am writing to express our strong support for the
Mohawk Sports Park Feasibility Study. This timely and essential initiative has the
potential to significantly enhance sports and recreation infrastructure in Hamilton—
particularly for the rapidly growing cricket community.

For decades, the HDCL & Local cricket clubs have been a vital part of Hamilton’s
cricketing landscape, promoting active lifestyles, fostering cross-cultural connections,
and nurturing a passion for cricket among players of all ages. Our membership includes
youth, adults, and seniors—each of whom shares a deep commitment to the game and
a desire for accessible, high-quality facilities.

At present, Hamilton’s cricket infrastructure is inadequate for the community's size and
level of activity. The limited number of suitable fields and practice spaces creates
ongoing challenges in scheduling matches, running training programs, and expanding
participation. This restricts our league’s growth and prevents us from offering new
initiatives that could further enrich the city’s sports scene.

We believe Mohawk Sports Park presents a unique and strategic opportunity to address
these limitations. With thoughtful planning and investment, the park could become a hub
for cricket and other emerging sports. Specifically, the development of dedicated cricket
pitches and practice nets would:

« Support youth development programs that cultivate new talent and encourage
healthy, active lifestyles.

« Enable larger tournaments and events, bringing visitors to Hamilton and
supporting the local economy.

« Increase equitable access to the sport for players from all backgrounds and
experience levels.

o Elevate cricket’s profile in Hamilton as a fast-growing, inclusive, and globally
celebrated sport.

The Feasibility Study is a crucial first step toward realizing this vision. A comprehensive
and community-focused assessment will ensure that any enhancements to Mohawk
Sports Park are forward-thinking, sustainable, and aligned with the needs of Hamilton’s
diverse population.



The Hamilton District Cricket League stands ready to support this process in every way.
We are eager to offer our insight, engage with stakeholders, and collaborate on
designing facilities that meet the evolving demands of the sport.

Thank you for your consideration. We look forward to the outcomes of this study and the
exciting possibilities it holds for Hamilton’s sporting future.

Kind Regards,





